
 

 

Hello Friends and Families, 
 

We have made it to Week 9; these weeks are just flying through.  
 

Presentation Day  -  Wednesday 8th December 

This year we have invited a parent per child or two parents for prize winners.  As you check in and show your 

vaccination certificate, we will be giving you something that you will be handing to your child, so you are really 

part of the official party. 
 

Year 6 Farewell  -  Thursday 9th December 

The Year 6 Farewell is being held at Cessnock Leagues Club next Thursday 9th December 5:30pm to 7pm. Year 

5 please arrive at 5:25pm. Miss Preston and Miss Alex will meet you in the foyer and walk you through. Year 6 are 

to arrive with their parents. Parents must be double vaccinated and must show this as they enter the club (this is 

a club requirement).  
 

Teacher Strike  -  Tuesday 7th December 

A note is included in this newsletter regarding the whole-day Teachers’ Strike which is taking place next 

Tuesday, 7th December. 
 

Student Reports  -  Tuesday 14th December 

Student Reports will be going home on Tuesday 14th December. They will be given to the students at the end of 

the day. 
 

Thank You 

I would like to say a huge thank you to each of you for your constant support throughout this year. Your 

dedication and commitment through COVID home-schooling was amazing;  I am so grateful to each of you. 

Let's hope 2022 has no ‘hiccups’ and we can have a whole year at school. 

 
 

Cat Boorer 

Principal 

“Vision with action can change the world” 

  KPS Important Dates  
 

 Santa Photos       Friday 3rd December 

 Presentation Day      Wednesday 8th December 

 Year 6 Farewell      Thursday 9th December 

 Year 6 Fun Day      Tuesday 14th December 

 Students Last Day for Term 4    Thursday 16th December 

2022 
 Students Return 2022 Term 1    Tuesday 1st February 2022 

 Kitchener Public School                                

             38 Richmond Street, Kitchener, 2325 

      Phone: 4990 2974               Email: kitchener-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Wednesday  1st December, 2021  Enjoy the l i t t le  th ings .  



 

 

SKOOL LOOP 

We will be using the Skool Loop app as a means of  

communicating as well as Facebook. 

Please download if you haven’t already done so. 

 

Meat Raffle Winners 

Thankyou to Bellbird Butchery. 

 

Congratulations to 

Lane in Year 4 

Seesaw 
 

Seesaw class home 

learning codes have now 

been disabled.  
 

Parents now need to       

ensure they are connected 

to the family app to be able 

to see work that students 

complete at school. 

 

REMINDER  

Santa Photos 

are on: 

Friday 3rd December 
Students with younger siblings 

not at our school will commence 
at 9.15am 

HEAD L ICE  

We advise that we suspect that 

nits/head lice are present within 

the school community. 

 

Please check your child’s hair and 

treat as recommended. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOCAL HISTORY 
 

PIT PONY STATUE OFFICIAL UNVEILING CEREMONY 
10am Saturday 11th December 

Kurri Kurri Rotary Park 
 

Pit ponies worked in underground mines, including the Kitchener (Poppet Head) mine.  The statue will honour the 

memory of the pit ponies that worked in the underground mines between 1861 and the 1950’s. The Pit Pony Statue, 

which has been installed in Kurri Kurri Rotary Park, will be officially unveiled at 10am Saturday 11th December.   

 

Fundraising began in 2015, proposed by Kurri Kurri locals Col Andrews and Tom Outram.  The life-sized bronze statue of a 

pit horse, skip and wheeler was created by Dubbo artist Brett Garling. The ‘wheeler’ placed chocks (sprags) into the 

wheels to stop the skip from rolling downhill inside the mine shaft, removing them to go uphill.  Mr Tom Outram, who 

worked at Richmond Main Colliery for many years, is the ‘wheeler’ depicted in the sculpture.  Sadly, Mr Outram passed 

away in May this year, aged 96. 

 

The Pit Horse Derby, which the media nicknamed “The Melbourne Cup of the North” was run at Cessnock from the 

1940’s.  Each coalmine in the Maitland/Cessnock area nominated 4—6 horses for the annual race to become the fastest 

Pit Horse on the South Maitland Coalfields.  The ‘Derby’ created tremendous interest and raised much-needed funds for 

the hospital and other charities.  Top Sydney jockeys came to Cessnock to ride the pit horses. 

 

Be a part of our own local history, to honour the Pit Ponies! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Library  

We are getting closer to the end of the year so it's time for any library books 

to be returned to the library for the Christmas holidays.  They may be hiding    

under the bed or on a shelf, so you may have to have a scavenger hunt to 

find them.  If you find any, please bring them to school and leave them in  

Mrs Rees's room or bring them on Library day. 



 

 


